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Minutes of the 
Franklin Regional Retirement Advisory Council Meeting 

 
 

Thursday, November 3, 2011 
at The Greenfield Grille 

30 Federal Street, Greenfield, Massachusetts 
 

 

Chairman Herbert Sanderson called the meeting to order at 6:37pm.    
 

Members present were: 
Sunderland Treasurer – Herbert Sanderson, Chair, Advisory Council 
Deerfield Treasurer – Mary Stokarski, Vice Chair, Advisory Council 
Bernardston Treasurer – Susan Malley 
Buckland Treasurer – Linda Marcotte 
Conway Treasurer – Gina Seiber 
Franklin County Housing Treasurer – Denise LeDuc 

 Franklin County Council of Governments Director of Finance – Pat Auchard 
Gill Treasurer – Veronica LaChance 
Leverett Treasurer – DeeAnn Civello 
Leyden, and Shelburne Treasurer – Robert Taylor 
South Deerfield Water District Treasurer – Eunice Apanell 
Warwick Treasurer – Terry Kemerer 

  
Also present were: 

Deerfield Assistant Treasurer – Barbara Hancock 
 
Retirement Board present: 
 Herbert Sanderson Second Member- Appointed by Advisory Council 
 Mary Stokarski Third Member- Elected by membership 
 Paul Mokrzecki Fifth Member – Appointed by Board 
  
Retirement staff present: 
 Dale Kowacki Executive Director; Secretary, Advisory Council 
 Susan Bobe  Assistant Director 
 Deborah Frentzos Member Services Accountant 
 

Minutes Accepted 
On a motion by Linda Marcotte and second by Denise LeDuc, the Council voted to 
accept the minutes of the September 13, 2011 meeting. 

 
Finalize Election of the Third member of the Board 

On a motion by Veronica LaChance and second by Denise LeDuc, the Council 
voted to declare Mary Stokarski elected as the unopposed, successful, candidate 
for the Third Member of the retirement board. 
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2012 Budget 
The budget for 2012, as voted by the board, was presented to the council and 
discussed. (Copy attached) 

 
On a motion by Veronica LaChance and a second by Denise LeDuc, the Council 
certified the 2012  budget.  
 

Social Security Offsets for Retirees 
Executive Director Dale Kowacki conducted a presentation and discussion of the 
two possible ways a retiree’s social security benefits can be affected by their 
retirement allowance – the Government Pension Offset, and the Windfall 
Elimination Provision. 
 

Latest Pension Reform Legislation 
Executive Director Dale Kowacki described pertinent  sections of Chapter 176 of the 
Acts of 2011, in particular the one-year deadline for half interest on service 
purchases, minimum retirement age to 60 for new members, five-year retirement 
calculation for new members, and new age factors for new members. 

 
Adjournment 

On a motion by Veronica LaChance and second by Denise LeDuc, the Council 
voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Dale Kowacki 
Advisory Council Secretary  
 
These minutes were approved at the April 18, 2012 meeting. 
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